
  

 
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION III 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL  60532-4352 
 
 

  December 14, 2023 
 
 
Christopher Welch 
Manager  
Air Products and Controls, Inc.  
d/b/a Apollo America 
25 Corporate Drive  
Auburn Hills, MI 48326 
 
 
SUBJECT: Air Products and Controls, Inc. d/b/a Apollo America, LICENSE TERMINATION 
 Amendment no. 8   
 
Dear Christopher Welch: 
 
Please find enclosed Amendment No. 8, terminating License No. 21-23805-01 as requested by 
your NRC Form 314 dated March 31, 2023.   
 
An environmental assessment for this action was not required, because this action is 
categorically excluded under Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) 51.22(c).  
 
In your request dated March 31, 2023, and letter dated May 1, 2023, you provided records of use 
and material disposal documentation for Air Products and Controls, Inc. d/b/a Apollo America 
located at 25 Corporate Drive, Auburn Hills, MI 48326. You also confirmed that all licensed 
material used at this location had been removed.   
 
Based on its review of the information, the staff has concluded that all licensable radioactive 
material has been removed from the location of use and residual radioactive material 
attributable to licensed activities in this location of use does not exceed current NRC criteria.  
Based on these conclusions no further remediation or actions with respect to NRC regulated 
material is required.  Your facility at 25 Corporate Drive, Auburn Hills, MI 48326, is suitable for 
unrestricted use and NRC license No. 21-23805-01 is hereby terminated. 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390, a copy of this letter and its enclosure will be available 
electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the NRC’s 
Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS), accessible from the NRC 
Web Site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  
 
If you have any questions, you may contact me at 630-829-9875, or via electronic mail at 
Magdalena.Gryglak@nrc.gov.  
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In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter and its 
enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document 
Room or from the NRC’s document system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC 
Web Site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
       
       
       
       

 
 
Magdalena R. Gryglak  

      Health Physicist 
      Materials Licensing Branch 
 
 
License No. 21-23805-01 
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